University Policy Committee
March 26, 2013
Mendenhall Student Center
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Co-Chair Chris Locklear called the meeting to order.  Members present included Co-Chair Philip Rogers, Stacie Tronto, Donna Payne, Steve Duncan, Gary Overton, Austin Bunch, Ann Marie Holder, Mark Sprague, Kendra Davis, Mariana Walker, Paul Gemperline, John Chinn, Erin Eatman, Madeline Bade and Megan Ayers. 

The minutes of the January 29, 2013 meeting were approved by consent.  
II.
Old Business
A.
Expediting Pending PRRs
A number of PRRs have been added to the UPM since the January UPC meeting as an effort to expedite the PRRs that the institution is currently operating under that contain no substantive changes.  There are several more in the queue to be posted in the upcoming days.

B.
SharePoint Archiving
There was a suggestion made to add an archive function to the SharePoint site as a place to store PRRs which may have been posted, but will not be included in the Policy Manual.  Erin Eatman will work with ITCS to develop such a function if needed.
C.
Items Removed from the Faculty Manual

There were no items before the committee. However, several items were omitted from the initial list of IRFM responsibilities that were provided to the committee.  A handout was provided to the committee with additional responsibilities:
· Certification – Bunch

· Re-examinations – Bunch

· Release of Directory Information – Bunch

· Resale of Complimentary Textbooks – Duncan

· Senior Summary Sheet – Bunch

· Used Books – Duncan

These, as well as other items that are still outstanding, need to be voted on in June.

III.
New Business

A.
Update on University Policy Manual Progress

Stacie Tronto gave an update on the progress of the University Policy Manual.  She noted that she has divisional spreadsheets with all items that had been identified for transition.  She will update these spreadsheets (accounting for the items that have already been transitioned) and will redistribute those to all divisional representatives in a few weeks.

She will provide a progress update to the Chancellor on June 30, 2013.  The Chancellor’s initial charge was to have everything completed by the end of the 2014 calendar year.

IV.
Standing Items

A.
PRR Proposals
Policy on Drug Abuse from Student Affairs (Ann Marie Holder) – This policy would bring ECU in line with BOG Policy that was amended on 6/15/12.  After much discussion, it was decided that this policy needed to be vetted further before presentation to the Board of Trustees.
Administrative Committees from the Chancellor’s Division (Steve Duncan / Erin Eatman) – This policy will instruct a list of all Administrative Committees campus-wide to be kept in a central location and updated appropriately.  


B.
PRR Divisional Updates

Chris Locklear – Supplemental Pay Policy – This policy is ready for Board of Trustees approval in April.
V.
Next Steps
Mariana Walker mentioned that there is no place to “house” standard operating procedures.  This will be addressed after initial University Policy Manual process is completed in December 2014.
V.
Adjourn
